From: Chantale Benoit |G
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 6:14 PM

To: hrc@mdfoothills.com <hrc@mdfoothills.com>

Cc: Suzanne Oel <Suzanne.Oel@FoothillsCountyAB.ca>; U7U water Co-op Board _

Subject: Updated U7U Water Coop Fund Request

Hi Harry,

Thank you for speaking with me last week. As discussed, | am re-submitting a current letter with budgetary costs to drill 2 new wells for Ranchers Hill.
The U7U Water Coop is looking for support and funding aid from the MD to assist with drilling of 2 new wells.

Pursuing to connect with Hawks Landing water has an estimated cost of $500,000 with an increase to our annual property tax of $1,700 for the next
20 years which means each home would be paying $34,000 per home over the term. The community would like to consider all our options as we are
scheduled for AGM on March 11, 2025.

Thank you for bringing this forward on the next council meeting, your thoughtful consideration is greatly appreciated.

Regards,





